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Issue:  
 
The NAASF UCF Committee finds a need for an on-line resource to promote urban trees and forests as an alternative solution to engineered 
structures for improving water quality and storm water management.  In addition to educating private and public partners on the contributions of 
trees and forests to water quality and storm water management to meet MS4 permit requirements, there are many co-benefits of increasing forest 
canopy cover.  The development of this resource list is intended to support public and private partners in their search for quality information.     
 
 
Background: 
 
Water quality is identified by NAASF as a priority issue of concern to be addressed by all State and federal program areas.  
 
The blending of urban forestry practices and stormwater management practices presents an opportunity for Urban and Community Forestry 
leaders to promote the value of our work while cultivate new relationships with stormwater managers, civil engineers and community decision 
makers who are tasked with managing stormwater and its cost. 
 
Green Stormwater Infrastructure (GSI) promotes the natural movement of stormwater runoff from developed lands, streets, parking lots and roof 
tops by directing it into natural and designed systems that use soil, stone, and vegetation to slow stormwater volumes. Urban forestry tree 
planting, strategic canopy expansion, reforestation, and green space creation are an integral component of Green Stormwater Infrastructure. 
These practices enable phytoremediation, sediment deposition, and the filtration of stormwater into the soil to occur naturally at a very low cost 
and with benefits that only increase over time. 
 
GSI practices that include trees, increase canopy cover, and promote reforestation are being used effectively in many areas across the country to 
address regulatory requirements associated with Consent Degrees, TMDL’s, and MS4 permits. There is also a great deal of non-regulatory 
guidance associated with using GSI practices that include trees to reduce stormwater flow into water bodies and natural areas.  This work is 
recognized as valid and credited in planning, construction and development.  NA’s State Urban and Community Forestry programs have been 
successful in validating and promoting the benefits trees provide and have supported and adopted tools that enable these benefits to be measured.  
For instance, the i-Tree National Tree Benefits calculator is used across the country to calculate the impact of tree planting on stormwater flows 
and to validate that increasing tree canopy is a cost effective means to protect water quality by reducing stormwater flows.  
 
There is a great need to promote when and how UCF practices are being used in GSI.  The NASF, through its UCF Committee, are in a position 
to broaden the awareness and use of trees as an integral component of these practices, increase the use of those tools found most valuable in 
substantiating this work and show leadership in promoting state and community accomplishments in a manner that is professional, informative 
and targeted. 
 
Specific Action request: 
The UCF Committee has produced a list of resources it has determined to be the most relevant to the current practices urban and community 
forestry professionals and their partners are using in their work in GSI. The compilation includes successful projects and programs, tools, 
guidance, and innovative means of funding. 
 
The UCF Committee recommends this resources list be approved for posting on the public side of the NAASF website.  Updates will be made, 
on a scheduled basis, as new resources are discovered.     
 


